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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Pursuant to the

2 direction of the Illinois Commerce Commission, I

3 now call Docket 12-0298.  This is the Petition of

4 Commonwealth Edison Company for Statutory Approval

5 of Smart Grid Advanced Metering Infrastructure

6 Deployment Plan.  This matter is on the rehearing.

7 May I have the appearances for the record, please,

8 starting with the company.

9              MR. RIPPIE:  On behalf of petitioner

10 Commonwealth Edison Company, Glenn Rippie, Carmen

11 Fosco, Susan Rubner of Rooney, Rippie and

12 Ratnaswamy, LLP, 350 West Hubbard, Suite 600,

13 Chicago 60654.  Also for Commonwealth Edison is

14 Mr. Thomas Russell, 10 South Dearborn, Chicago

15 60680, I believe.

16              MR. HARVEY:  For the staff of the

17 Illinois Commerce Commission, John L. Sagone and

18 Matthew L. Harvey.  Sagone is spelled S-A-G-O-N-E.

19 160 North LaSalle Street, Suite C-800, Chicago,

20 Illinois 60601.

21              MS. LUSSON:  On behalf of the people

22 of the State of Illinois, Karen Lusson,
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1 L-U-S-S-O-N, 100 West Randolph Street, 11th Floor,

2 Chicago, Illinois 60601.

3              MR. GHOSHAL:  On behalf of the

4 Citizens Utility Board, Kristen Munsch,

5 M-U-N-S-C-H, Christy Hicks and Orijit Ghoshal,

6 G-H-O-S-H-A-L, 309 West Washington Street, Suite

7 800, Chicago, Illinois 60606.

8              MR. JOLLY:  On behalf of the City of

9 Chicago, Ronald T. Jolly, 30 North LaSalle,

10 Suite 1400, Chicago, Illinois 60602 and Conrad R.

11 Reddick, 1015 Crest Street, Wheaton, Illinois

12 60189.  Thank you.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  On the telephone?

14              MR. COFFMAN:  This is John Coffman

15 for AARP.  My address is 871 Tuxedo Boulevard,

16 St. Louis, Missouri 63119.

17              JUDGE HAYNES:  Could you spell your

18 last name for the court reporter?

19              MR. COFFMAN:  Certainly.  That's

20 John Coffman, C-O-F-F-M-A-N.

21              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Are there

22 any further appearances?  Let the record reflect
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1 there are none.  Would the company like to begin?

2              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you, your Honor.

3 The company's first witness scheduled is Dr. Ross

4 Hemphill.  He is in the hearing room ready to be

5 sworn.  Is this an okay position for him given for

6 the witness -- given the video link?

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  I believe it's just

8 staff witnesses.  Is staff --

9              MR. HARVEY:  I think we can

10 probably -- I'm going to say our Springfield folks

11 don't necessarily have to --

12              MR. RIPPIE:  Visually.

13              MR. HARVEY:  -- visually see

14 Dr. Hemphill.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  So you're okay with

16 it?  Otherwise, we'll have to switch places.

17              MR. HARVEY:  That seems like a whole

18 lot of work for not a whole lot of benefit, your

19 Honor.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

21              MR. HEMPHILL:  Particularly in my

22 case.
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1              MR. HARVEY:  I wasn't going to say

2 that.

3              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Please raise

4 your right hand.

5 WHEREUPON:

6                    ROSS HEMPHILL

7 called as a witness herein, having been first duly

8 sworn, deposeth and saith as follows:

9       D I R E C T    E X A M I N A T I O N

10                BY MR. RIPPIE

11       Q.     Dr. Hemphill, can you please state

12 and spell your full legal name for the record?

13       A.     Ross C. Hemphill, R-O-S-S, middle

14 initial C, Hemphill is H-E-M-P-H-I-L-L.

15       Q.     Dr. Hemphill, I direct your

16 attention to a document that has previously been

17 marked Commonwealth Edison Exhibit 15.0 revised

18 which was filed on E-docket on October 23rd, 2012,

19 together with three attachments marked ComEd 15.01

20 through 15.03 filed on E-docket on October 3rd of

21 2012.  Do you have those documents in front of

22 you?
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1       A.     Yes.

2       Q.     Are those documents respectively

3 direct testimony on rehearing prepared by you or

4 under your direction and control for submission to

5 the Illinois Commerce Commission in this docket as

6 well as attachments thereto?

7       A.     Yes.

8       Q.     Do you have any additions or

9 corrections to make to Exhibit 15.0 revised?

10       A.     I do.

11       Q.     What is the first such correction?

12       A.     There are actually two typos.  The

13 first appears on page five line 99.  Fourth word

14 from the end of the sentence.  Instead of that, it

15 should be these.  So minor typo.  It should these

16 data were also considered.

17              MS. LUSSON:  Which exhibit is that?

18              MR. RIPPIE:  15.0 revised.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  And the next

20 correction?

21 BY THE WITNESS:

22       A.     The next typo is on the last page of
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1 the testimony page six at line 112 there is a Q

2 missing.  All that is there is a bullet.  So that

3 should be a Q.

4 BY MR. RIPPIE:

5       Q.     With the exception of those two

6 typographical corrections if I were to ask you the

7 same questions that appear on ComEd 15.0 revised,

8 would you give me the same answers today?

9       A.     Yes.

10       Q.     Dr. Hemphill, I direct your

11 attention to a document that has been previously

12 marked ComEd Exhibit 18.0 as well as attachments

13 thereto marked 18.01 and 18.02 filed on E-docket

14 on October 29th, 2012.  Do you have those

15 documents before you?

16       A.     Yes, I do.

17       Q.     Is Commonwealth Edison 18.0

18 rebuttal -- pre-filed rebuttal testimony prepared

19 under your direction and control for submission to

20 the Illinois Commerce Commission in this docket?

21       A.     Yes.

22       Q.     Do you have any additions or
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1 corrections that you wish to make to that

2 testimony?

3       A.     No.

4       Q.     If I were to ask you the same

5 questions that appear in narrative form on 18.0,

6 would you give me the same answers today?

7       A.     Yes.

8              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, that's all

9 the direct exam I have for Dr. Hemphill.  We would

10 offer into evidence Commonwealth 15.0 revised

11 subject to the two typographical corrections

12 Dr. Hemphill made together with the attachments

13 thereto 15.01 through 15.03 as well as

14 Commonwealth Edison Exhibit 18.0 together with the

15 attachments thereto 18.01 and 18.02.

16                   (Documents marked as ComEd

17                    Exhibit No.'s 15.0 and 18.0 for

18                    identification.)

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Is there

20 any objection?

21              MR. HARVEY:  None from staff, your

22 Honor.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Hearing none those

2 exhibits are admitted into the record.

3              MR. RIPPIE:  Dr. Hemphill is

4 available for cross examination, your Honor.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  I

6 understand that CUB and the attorney general have

7 questions for this witness?

8              MS. LUSSON:  Yes, your Honor.  Thank

9 you.

10       C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

11                BY MS. LUSSON

12       Q.     Good morning, Mr. Hemphill.

13       A.     Good morning.

14       Q.     In your original direct testimony on

15 rehearing, you stated that, quote, the revised AMI

16 plan is premised on the financial capabilities of

17 ComEd under the October 3rd order on rehearing.

18 Do you recall that testimony?

19              MR. RIPPIE:  For the record, your

20 Honor, I believe Ms. Lusson is referring to

21 pre-filed testimony a portion of which was

22 withdrawn and while we certainly have no objection
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1 in form to inquiry about those words, she asked

2 the question whether or not they were ever part of

3 any document, it is not strictly speaking

4 testimony.

5              MS. LUSSON:  My questions are going

6 to what exactly the company's position is at this

7 point in time.  So, in that regard, I'm referring

8 back to his originally filed testimony.

9              JUDGE HAYNES:  Sure.  Let's see how

10 the questions go.

11 BY MS. LUSSON:

12       Q.     For reference, it's lines -- your

13 original lines 81 through 111.

14       A.     I don't have that in front of me.

15 If I could just read them to make sure.

16              MR. RIPPIE:  I can get a copy.

17              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

18              MR. HARVEY:  You know, if you want a

19 copy --

20              MR. RIPPIE:  If he has it with him.

21              THE WITNESS:  Thanks.

22              MR. HARVEY:  Sure.
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1 BY THE WITNESS:

2       A.     What lines are those again?

3 BY MS. LUSSON:

4       Q.     81 through 111.

5       A.     Your question is specifically for

6 lines 81 through 111?

7       Q.     Right.

8       A.     Yes, I remember reading that.

9       Q.     You also stated at lines 121 through

10 123 that the revised AMI plan, quote, has been

11 developed specifically in response to the need to

12 propose a deployment schedule that reflects the

13 Commission's May 29th order and October 3rd

14 decisions concerning ComEd's available resources,

15 is that correct?

16              MR. RIPPIE:  I think it's revenues.

17 BY MS. LUSSON:

18       Q.     Revenues.  Sorry.

19       A.     Yes, that's how it reads.

20       Q.     Now, in a letter accompanying the

21 company's revised testimony, the errata letter

22 that was served with that testimony, did you
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1 recall seeing that letter or are you familiar with

2 that letter that was served with ComEd's revised

3 testimony?

4       A.     I am.

5       Q.     Now, that letter stated if you

6 recall the discovery served on ComEd during

7 rehearing, especially in the last few days,

8 suggest at least some parties believe that ComEd

9 intends to bring to issue the impact of the

10 Commission's rate case orders on ComEd's financial

11 capability to install meters.  That is not the

12 case.  Do you recall that statement in the errata

13 letter?

14       A.     Yes.

15       Q.     And is that your testimony today

16 that is that ComEd does not intend to make --

17 whether or not it has available financial

18 resources as a result of the 11-0721 orders and

19 issues in this case, in this rehearing?

20              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, this is

21 probably the apt time to raise this.  I believe

22 the question is objectionable in form, but to make
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1 something clear which hopefully then can speed up

2 the rest of the hearing, it is the company's

3 position that the questions and -- by the way, I

4 am the author of that letter, not Dr. Hemphill,

5 that the -- it is a legal position of the company

6 that the criteria applicable to the evaluation of

7 the plan on rehearing are the statutory criteria

8 set forth in Section 16108.6 of the Public

9 Utilities Act and the question of the company's

10 financial condition is a question that the

11 Commission considered and decided as a matter of

12 whether or not rehearing should be granted.

13                   We understand that other parties

14 do not necessarily share that view and, in fact,

15 have submitted evidence on the subject and as

16 Dr. Hemphill explained and as we re-explained in a

17 legal briefing, which I think is the appropriate

18 place to discuss that, we submitted evidence on

19 the rehearing for lack of a better -- I'm sorry --

20 rebuttal for lack of a better way of putting it

21 under protest in the event that the Commission

22 decides that issue is relevant.
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1                   In our view, it isn't, but we

2 also hold the view that the best place to decide

3 that question is on the merits on briefing and not

4 in the form of motions to strike or objections or

5 other evidentiary rulings.

6                   So, to be clear, your Honor, to

7 the extent that Ms. Lusson is asking Dr. Hemphill

8 for what the company's legal position is, I think

9 that question is inappropriate and beyond the

10 scope of his testimony.  However, he is

11 certainly -- to the extent she is not asking that,

12 he can obviously answer.

13              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, I simply

14 asked him what is the company's position.  Is it

15 no longer their position based on Mr. Hemphill's

16 originally filed testimony and now the new

17 statement in the errata letter whether or not

18 available financial resources as a result of the

19 two formula rate orders in 11-0721 are the driver

20 for this revised implementation schedule.  So it

21 seems to be a straightforward question that really

22 doesn't involve a legal issue.
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1              MR. RIPPIE:  I think that second

2 question was a little bit different.  I do not

3 want to get into the dispute.  I think we can

4 proceed, but if the question is what the company's

5 legal position is and what the criteria are, I do

6 object.  If the question is why did the company

7 propose a revised plan back when it did, I have to

8 tell you I think it's irrelevant, but that's the

9 extent of my objection.

10              MS. LUSSON:  Just to be clear, I

11 don't think my original question or my restatement

12 of the question called for Mr. Hemphill to weigh

13 in on the company's legal position.

14              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  The witness

15 can answer the question as restated by Ms. Lusson.

16 BY THE WITNESS:

17       A.     Could I hear the restated question,

18 please?

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Can the court

20 reporter read the restatement back?

21                   (Whereupon, the record was read

22                    as requested.)
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1 BY THE WITNESS:

2       A.     The outcome of the previous

3 decisions made by the Commission in the formula

4 cases was -- we're seeking a rehearing and at risk

5 of stating a legal opinion I believe it was a

6 driver for the Commission granting the rehearing,

7 but it is not being used as evidence to support

8 these specific deployment plans that is proposed

9 in the revised AMI plan.

10 BY MS. LUSSON:

11       Q.     So do you have a position sitting

12 here this morning as to whether or not the

13 resources or revenue requirements that resulted

14 from both 11-0721 orders are the basis for the

15 company's revised implementation schedule?  As I

16 understand your testimony that you just gave, it's

17 not being used as evidence to support the revised

18 schedule, is that correct?

19              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, to the

20 extent that's a factual question, it's now subject

21 to Mr. Trpik's rebuttal testimony.  If the

22 Commission decides that that issue is relevant, we
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1 produced a witness on that subject.  If the

2 questions -- the sections of quotation that

3 Ms. Lusson asked Dr. Hemphill about are not part

4 of his testimony here today, then there is a

5 financial witness that the company has proposed in

6 the event the Commission decides that that issue

7 is relevant despite the fact that we think it is

8 not and we suggest that those fact questions

9 appropriately address that witness.  Dr. Hemphill

10 does not address in his sworn testimony the

11 financial issue.

12              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor,

13 Mr. Hemphill hasn't really answered my original

14 question, which the court reporter read back which

15 was, you know, what is the company's position

16 today, what is Mr. Hemphill's position as to why

17 the company is proposing this new implementation

18 schedule.  I understand he's made clear they're

19 not offering that into evidence.  So I guess I'm

20 just trying to find out is it the company's

21 position that finances don't matter in terms of

22 this implementation schedule.
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1              MR. RIPPIE:  I don't want to get

2 into this argument any further.  I think to some

3 extent the last sentence that Ms. Lusson asked is

4 very clear and that is a very clear question about

5 what our legal position is.  Dr. Hemphill has not

6 testified on that subject.  I think I've stated

7 what our legal position is as part of our

8 objection, but Dr. Hemphill -- I'm not objecting

9 to a question to Dr. Hemphill about what his

10 understanding of the motive is except insofar as I

11 don't think it's relevant any longer.

12              MS. LUSSON:  Given that it was the

13 basis of this rehearing, which Mr. Hemphill

14 indicated that he believes it was the basis for

15 the Commission granting rehearing, I think it is

16 relevant.

17              JUDGE HAYNES:  Overruled.  The

18 witness can answer the question.  Ms. Lusson, can

19 you repeat the question?

20 BY MS. LUSSON:

21       Q.     Is it your company opinion -- the

22 company's opinion, I should say, that finances are
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1 no longer relevant -- let me strike that.  Is it

2 your opinion that -- first let me ask you this.

3                   Is it your opinion -- is it your

4 testimony that the company's revised

5 implementation schedule is not a function of

6 ComEd's available resources resulting from the

7 11-0721 orders if you have them handy?

8       A.     Yeah, any deployment schedule or any

9 plan for making an investment would be a function

10 of the financial situation that is facing the

11 company.  So that's true for any investment

12 decision made.  Yes, finance is relevant.

13       Q.     But is it your testimony that in

14 this docket finances are not relevant to the

15 company's request that the implementation schedule

16 be revised?

17              MR. RIPPIE:  I mean no disrespect,

18 your Honor, but that is a legal question as to

19 whether or not the criteria is relevant and I

20 think I've stated the company's legal position.

21 Relevance is a legal question.  This witness

22 cannot offer an opinion on this subject.
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1              MS. LUSSON:  Mr. Rippie, he just

2 stated in response to my question he said any time

3 the company considers investment that resources

4 are relevant.

5              MR. RIPPIE:  Maybe I was unclear.

6 Are you asking relevant to the company's

7 decision-making, not to the Commission's

8 decision-making?

9              MS. LUSSON:  Yes, to the company's.

10              MR. RIPPIE:  Fair enough.  I

11 withdraw the objection.

12              JUDGE HAYNES:  Your attorney

13 withdrew the question.  So you can answer the

14 question.

15 BY THE WITNESS:

16       A.     I'm sorry to do this, but can

17 somebody repeat the question, please?

18 BY MS. LUSSON:

19       Q.     So is it your testimony -- I believe

20 this was the question.  Is it your testimony then

21 that the finances -- is it the company's position

22 in this docket that the finances available for
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1 investments are not relevant to the decision as to

2 how to revise, if at all, the company's AMI

3 installation schedule?

4       A.     The decision by the company?

5       Q.     Yes.

6       A.     Okay.  Just to make sure that I'm

7 answering the right question.  I'm hearing the

8 question as there are some negatives in there, but

9 I'll rephrase it.  Are finances relevant to

10 investment decisions being made by a company?

11       Q.     I think you've already answered that

12 question.

13       A.     I have and the answer is yes.

14       Q.     And my other question is are the

15 company's available finances as a result of the

16 11-0721 orders the reason that the company is here

17 seeking rehearing on its implementation schedule?

18              MR. RIPPIE:  We are not here seeking

19 rehearing, your Honor.  Rehearing has been

20 granted.  We are now seeking to make a proposal on

21 rehearing.

22              MS. LUSSON:  I'll strike the word
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1 rehearing and -- reevaluation of the company's

2 deployment schedule.

3 BY THE WITNESS:

4       A.     We sought reevaluation of the

5 deployment schedule through a rehearing process

6 because of the financial result from the previous

7 orders of the Commission in the two formula cases

8 in 0721.

9              MS. LUSSON:  Can I have the question

10 read back, please?

11                   (Whereupon, the record was read

12                    as requested.)

13 BY MS. LUSSON:

14       Q.     Rehearing is now reevaluation.

15              MS. LUSSON:  Can I have the answer

16 read back, too?  Thank you.

17                   (Whereupon, the record was read

18                    as requested.)

19 BY MS. LUSSON:

20       Q.     In light of the company's errata on

21 file on October 18th, is it correct that the

22 revised plan was not developed specifically in
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1 response to those orders?

2       A.     No.

3       Q.     Is it the company's position that

4 the AMI related metrics approved earlier this year

5 by the Commission in Docket 110772 no longer begin

6 as of January 1st, 2013?

7              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, I think

8 that claim calls for Dr. Hemphill to offer a legal

9 conclusion and it also exceeds the scope of his

10 testimony.

11              MS. LUSSON:  It's certainly not

12 meant to be a legal conclusion.  It's a question

13 that goes to what is the effect of the requested

14 deployment revision and also it's a question of

15 fact and that is does the company believe that

16 that January 1st, 2013, beginning date for the AMI

17 metric no longer applies in light of its revised

18 implementation schedule.

19              MR. RIPPIE:  Phrasing a question

20 about a legal conclusion as in terms of the

21 company's belief doesn't turn it into a question

22 of fact.  You're asking the witness to render an
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1 opinion about how the statute interacts with

2 another potential action of the Commission and

3 that is a legal conclusion and it is also beyond

4 the scope of his testimony.

5              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, certainly

6 interveners are entitled to explore what the

7 impact is on both the formula rates, the metrics,

8 everything involved with the AMI installation

9 plan.  Now the company stated it no longer desires

10 to install AMI meters in 2012, 2013 and 2014 and

11 wants to wait until January 1st, 2015.  So I

12 believe that the parties should be entitled to

13 explore what the implications of that requested

14 delay are in terms of the metrics that accompany

15 the installation of AMI.

16              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, there are

17 numerous ways to explore that and I am not arguing

18 that there is balls that are being hidden or

19 should be hidden.  They can be explored in briefs.

20 They can be explored in data requests.  They can

21 be explored in all sorts of proper ways, but

22 asking Dr. Hemphill for a legal conclusion about
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1 when metrics apply under a provision of statute

2 that he does not discuss in a different docket is

3 not an appropriate vehicle for doing that.  That's

4 the nature of my objection.

5              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, first, I

6 don't think it is a legal conclusion, but I'd be

7 happy to rephrase the question.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  I think that it isn't

9 necessarily a legal conclusion to ask when the

10 company is going to start tracking metrics on AMI

11 if that's where you're going with your question.

12 So if you could rephrase it to not ask for a legal

13 conclusion.

14 BY MS. LUSSON:

15       Q.     Does the company plan to revise its

16 starting date for the performance metrics

17 associated with the AMI installation technology as

18 a result of its delayed -- it's request in this

19 rehearing to delay installation of AMI until 2015?

20       A.     That has not been decided yet.

21       Q.     I want to show you what I'll mark as

22 AG Cross Exhibit's 1.0, 2.0, 3.0, and 4.0.
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1                   (Documents marked as AG Exhibit

2                    No.'s 1.0-4.0 for

3                    identification.)

4 BY MS. LUSSON:

5       Q.     AG Cross Exhibit 1.0 is the

6 company's response to AG rehearing data request

7 7.01.  Do you recall was this response prepared by

8 you or under your supervision?

9       A.     Yes.

10       Q.     Is your answer to that response

11 still the same today?

12       A.     Yes.

13       Q.     AG Cross Exhibit 2.0 is the

14 company's response to AG rehearing data request

15 7.02.  Was this response prepared by you or under

16 your supervision?

17              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, that

18 response contains an objection that notes that

19 it's a legal conclusion and we answer subject to

20 it.  Dr. Hemphill is not the signed witness.  We

21 do believe it's legal.  That being said, I'm happy

22 to stipulate that it constitutes the company's
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1 legal position.

2 BY MS. LUSSON:

3       Q.     AG Cross Exhibit 3.0 is the company

4 response to AG rehearing data requests 7.03.  Was

5 this response prepared by you or under your

6 supervision?

7       A.     Yes.

8       Q.     And is your response to that data

9 request still the same today?

10       A.     Yes.

11       Q.     And, finally, AG Cross Exhibit 4.0

12 is the company's response to AG rehearing data

13 request 7.04.  Was this prepared by you or under

14 your supervision?

15       A.     Yes.

16       Q.     And is the response written on that

17 DR response still the same today?

18       A.     Yes.

19              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, I move for

20 the admission of AG Cross Exhibit's 1.0 through

21 4.0.

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any objection?
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1              MR. RIPPIE:  No.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  AG Cross Exhibit's

3 1,0, 2.0, 3.0 and 4.0 are admitted.

4 BY MS. LUSSON:

5       Q.     Mr. Hemphill, based on the responses

6 to the company's data requests, is it correct that

7 if -- I have a question regarding projected plant

8 included in Docket 12-0321 that relates to ComEd's

9 AMI investment and whether, in fact, those amounts

10 included in those exhibits reflect the

11 installation of AMI meter technology.  Would those

12 questions be better directed to Mr. Trpik and

13 those questions would specifically reference the

14 company's compliance filing in Docket 12-0321

15 where it supplied updated forecasted plant

16 investment numbers?

17       A.     Yes.

18       Q.     Mr. Trpik?

19       A.     Yes.

20       Q.     Finally, Mr. Hemphill as I

21 understand Mr. Trump's testimony on rehearing he

22 estimates that net benefits derived from the
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1 revised deployment schedule would be reduced by

2 $187 million compared to the benefits derived from

3 the original deployment schedule, is that your

4 correct recitation of Mr. Trump's testimony?

5       A.     Yes.

6       Q.     Does ComEd have any plans to restore

7 those net benefits to rate payers over the 20 year

8 period examined through some kind of ratemaking

9 adjustment in the future?

10       A.     No.

11              MS. LUSSON:  Thank you,

12 Mr. Hemphill.  No further questions.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  Cross?

14              MR. GHOSHAL:  In lieu of cross, your

15 Honor, we have one cross exhibit subject to, I

16 believe, the caveat that the company wants to put

17 on the record.  This is marked as CUB Cross

18 Exhibit 1.0.  It's the company's response to staff

19 data request EPS 1.01 on rehearing.

20                   (Document marked as CUB Exhibit

21                    No. 1.0 for identification.)

22              MR. GHOSHAL:  CUB would move for
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1 admittance of CUB Cross Exhibit 1.0.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  Is there any

3 objection?

4              MR. RIPPIE:  There is not.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  CUB Cross

6 Exhibit 1.0 is admitted into the record.

7              MR. GHOSHAL:  No further questions.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you.

9              MR. RIPPIE:  I have I believe one,

10 perhaps two, redirect questions for Dr. Hemphill.

11              JUDGE HAYNES:  Go ahead.

12      R E D I R E C T     E X A M I N A T I O N

13                   BY MR. RIPPIE

14       Q.     Dr. Hemphill, do you recall

15 Ms. Lusson's last question to you about what she

16 described is lost benefits?  Do you recall that

17 question?

18       A.     I do.

19       Q.     Is it real to say to view the

20 difference between the calculated net present

21 value of the original and revised AMI plans as

22 benefits that are lost due to any action of --
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1 already a choice of Commonwealth Edison?

2       A.     No, it is not.

3       Q.     Why not?

4       A.     As an economist, we often talk about

5 opportunity cost and this is -- in this case, it

6 could be viewed that those benefits were an

7 opportunity that is lost to those customers, but I

8 often say that there isn't an opportunity cost

9 unless there is an opportunity and so what you

10 have is a situation where the original plan that

11 was approved by the Commission no longer becomes

12 feasible.  Therefore, it's outside of the set of

13 reality.  So you could compare on paper the

14 difference in the benefits between what was and

15 what is now, but if what was cannot take place,

16 then there is no opportunity there.  Therefore,

17 there really aren't those loss benefits.

18       Q.     Given the set of possible plans that

19 you just discussed, does the revised AMI plan

20 deliver in excess of approximately a billion

21 dollars of net benefit to customers nonetheless?

22       A.     Yes.
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1              MR. RIPPIE:  That's all I have.

2 Thank you.

3              MS. LUSSON:  Could I have the last

4 question read back, please?

5                   (Whereupon, the record was read

6                    as requested.)

7              MS. LUSSON:  I have one question on

8 redirect -- or recross.

9              JUDGE HAYNES:  Go ahead.

10       R E C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

11                 BY MS. LUSSON

12       Q.     Mr. Hemphill, you state that the

13 opportunity costs have evaporated because the

14 opportunity or that investment or those benefits

15 are no longer feasible, is that basically what you

16 were saying?

17       A.     According to the original deployment

18 schedule, yes.

19       Q.     Now, so it's the company's position

20 that it's no longer feasible and is that because

21 of the 11-0721 rate orders?

22       A.     Yes.
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1       Q.     But it's also the company's position

2 that the Commission should not consider the

3 company's finances when it makes a conclusion on

4 ComEd's requested rehearing relief?

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  It's your position.

6 You explain it.

7              MR. RIPPIE:  I mean, it is -- I'm

8 happy to, but we're, in fact, asking him about the

9 company's legal position.  So I object and it's

10 also beyond the scope of my redirect.

11              JUDGE HAYNES:  Your witness stated

12 it was no longer feasible.

13              MR. RIPPIE:  Yes, he did and he

14 answered why.

15 BY MS. LUSSON:

16       Q.     So my question is, but is it your

17 testimony, Mr. Hemphill, that the Commission

18 should not examine that statement that it is no

19 longer feasible if, in fact, that's true?

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  I think this is the

21 same objection that now you're getting into what

22 the Commission's legal position -- the company's
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1 legal position on what the Commission is supposed

2 to decide here.  I don't know.  I'm --

3              MS. LUSSON:  I'm asking within the

4 context of this witness being the overall witness

5 presenting the rehearing position as director of

6 regulatory -- and I'm assuming he can state that

7 that is the company's position.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Is that the company's

9 position that the Commission should not look at --

10 well, is that the company's position?

11 BY THE WITNESS:

12       A.     I'm not a lawyer so I've caveating

13 what I'm about to say, but my lay view of this in

14 reading the statute that the consideration of the

15 Commission on this deployment schedule should be

16 whether it satisfies the criteria specified in the

17 statute.  The whole relevance of the financial

18 outcome that resulted from the Commission's orders

19 in 0721 is a question of whether or not there

20 should be a reconsideration in which case already

21 happened.  We are here because of that.

22              MS. LUSSON:  No further questions.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you,

2 Dr. Hemphill.

3              MR. FOSCO:  Your Honor, the

4 company's next witness is Mr. O'Toole.  I believe

5 he has not been sworn in.

6 WHEREUPON:

7                   RICHARD O'TOOLE

8 called as a witness herein, having been first duly

9 sworn, deposeth and saith as follows:

10              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Go ahead,

11 Mr. O'Toole.

12       D I R E C T    E X A M I N A T I O N

13                  BY MR. FOSCO

14       Q.     Mr. O'Toole, can you please state

15 your name for the record and spell your last name?

16       A.     Richard O'Toole, O-'-T-O-O-L-E.

17                   (Document marked as ComEd

18                    Exhibit No. 16.0 for

19                    identification.)

20 BY MR. FOSCO:

21       Q.     Mr. O'Toole, do you have in front of

22 you what has been marked as ComEd Exhibit 16.0
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1 revised to your direct testimony on rehearing?

2       A.     I do.

3       Q.     And was that document prepared by

4 you or under your direction and control?

5       A.     Yes, it was.

6       Q.     Do you have any corrections or edits

7 to that testimony?

8       A.     I do not.

9       Q.     If I were to ask you the questions

10 set forth in ComEd Exhibit 16.0 revised, would

11 your answers be the same thing?

12       A.     Yes, they would.

13                   (Document marked as ComEd

14                    Exhibit No. 19.0 for

15                    identification.)

16 BY MR. FOSCO:

17       Q.     Do you also have in front of you,

18 Mr. O'Toole, what has been marked as ComEd Exhibit

19 19.0 the rebuttal testimony on rehearing?

20       A.     I do.

21       Q.     And was that document prepared by

22 you or under your direction and control?
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1       A.     Yes, it was.

2       Q.     Do you have any corrections or edits

3 to that testimony?

4       A.     I do not.

5       Q.     And if I were to ask you the

6 questions set forth in ComEd 19.0 today, would

7 your answers be the same?

8       A.     Yes, they would.

9              MR. FOSCO:  Your Honor, ComEd 16.0

10 revised was filed on E-docket on October 23, 2012,

11 and Mr. O'Toole's rebuttal testimony, ComEd

12 Exhibit 19.0, was filed on E-docket October 29th.

13 We would move for admission of both of those

14 documents.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any objection?

16 Hearing none, ComEd Exhibit 16.0 revised and ComEd

17 Exhibit 19.0 previously filed on E-docket are

18 admitted.

19              MR. FOSCO:  Thank you, your Honor.

20 Mr. O'Toole is available for cross exam.

21              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Staff?

22              MR. SAGONE:  Your Honor, staff
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1 doesn't have any cross for this witness, but we do

2 have a cross exhibit that we'd like to go ahead

3 and bring in which we already discussed with the

4 company.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

6              MR. SAGONE:  May I approach?  This

7 is the company's response to AG data request 6.03.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  So Staff Cross

9 Exhibit 1.0?

10                   (Document marked as Staff

11                    Exhibit No. 1.0 for

12                    identification.)

13              MR. SAGONE:  Yes, we have discussed

14 this with the company beforehand and our

15 understanding is that there is no objection.  We

16 wish to have it entered.

17              MR. FOSCO:  Your Honor, the company

18 has no objection to the admission of this cross

19 exhibit.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  So you

21 have no questions for the witness?

22              MR. SAGONE:  No.  No questions.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Staff Cross

2 Exhibit 1.0 is admitted.  Who is next?

3              MR. GHOSHAL:  In lieu of cross, your

4 Honor, CUB has one cross exhibit to enter into the

5 record.  This is the company's response to AG 6.02

6 on rehearing.

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  This will be marked

8 as CUB Cross Exhibit 2.0?

9                   (Document marked as CUB Exhibit

10                    No. 2.0 for identification.)

11              MR. GHOSHAL:  Correct.  CUB moves

12 for the admission of CUB Cross Exhibit 2.0.

13              MR. FOSCO:  Your Honor, the company

14 has no objection.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  CUB Cross Exhibit 2.0

16 is admitted into the record.

17              MR. GHOSHAL:  CUB has no further

18 cross.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.

20              MS. LUSSON:  In light of those cross

21 exhibits being introduced, the AG has no cross for

22 Mr. O'Toole.
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1              MR. FOSCO:  I have no redirect.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you,

3 Mr. O'Toole.

4              THE WITNESS:  Thank you.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Now, we can move to

6 staff for your next witness.  Staff, would you

7 like to call your first witness?

8              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you, your Honor.

9       D I R E C T    E X A M I N A T I O N

10                BY MR. SAGONE

11       Q.     Dr. Schlaf, can you hear me?

12       A.     Yes.  Can you hear me?

13       Q.     Yes.  Good morning.  Could you state

14 your name for the record and please spell your

15 last name?

16       A.     My name is Eric T. Schlaf.  My name

17 is spelled S-C-H-L-A-F.

18       Q.     And who is your employer and what is

19 your business address?

20       A.     My employer is the Illinois Commerce

21 Commission and my business address is 527 East

22 Capitol Avenue, Springfield, Illinois 62701.
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1       Q.     And what is your position at the

2 Illinois Commerce Commission?

3       A.     I am a senior economic analyst in

4 the policy division.

5                   (Document marked as Staff

6                    Exhibit No. 4.0 for

7                    identification.)

8 BY MR. SAGONE:

9       Q.     Do you have before you a document

10 which has been marked for identification as ICC

11 Staff Exhibit 4.0?

12              JUDGE HAYNES:  Before we go any

13 further, Dr. Schlaf, I need to swear you in.  This

14 is Leslie Haynes and you can't see me.

15

16

17

18 WHEREUPON:

19                     ERIC SCHLAF

20 called as a witness herein, having been first duly

21 sworn, deposeth and saith as follows:

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Go ahead.



52

1 BY MR. SAGONE:

2       Q.     Do you have before you a document

3 which has been marked for identification as ICC

4 Staff Exhibit 4.0, which is titled the direct

5 testimony of Eric T. Schlaf, which consists of a

6 cover page, table of contents and eight pages of

7 narrative testimony, which was filed on E-docket

8 on October 25th, 2012?

9       A.     Yes, I do.

10       Q.     Did you prepare that document for

11 presentation in this matter?

12       A.     Yes.

13       Q.     Do you have any corrections to make

14 to ICC Staff Exhibit 4.0?

15       A.     I have a correction to the cover

16 page of the testimony.  The middle of the page

17 reads energy division.  It should actually read

18 policy division.

19       Q.     And with that correction is the

20 information contained in ICC Staff Exhibit 4.0

21 true and correct to the best of your knowledge?

22       A.     Yes.
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1       Q.     If I were to ask you the same

2 questions set forth in ICC Staff Exhibit 4.0,

3 would your responses be the same today?

4       A.     Yes.

5              MR. SAGONE:  Your Honor, I just want

6 to ask real quickly.  Do you want us to file an

7 errata to the testimony?

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  For that correction,

9 no, that's not necessary.

10              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you.

11              JUDGE HAYNES:  I'm sorry.  What date

12 was this filed on E-docket?

13              MR. SAGONE:  October 25th, 2012.

14              JUDGE HAYNES:  Is there any

15 objection?  Did you move?

16              MR. SAGONE:  I haven't moved yet.  I

17 would move for the admission of ICC Staff Exhibit

18 4.0.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Is there

20 any objection?

21              MR. RIPPIE:  There is no objection.

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Staff
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1 Exhibit 4.0 is admitted as previously admitted on

2 E-docket.

3              MR. SAGONE:  Dr. Schlaf is now

4 available for cross-examination.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  ComEd?

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, since I

7 think we still have the burden of proof, I'd

8 prefer to go last.

9              JUDGE HAYNES:  AG?

10              MS. LUSSON:  Thank you, your Honor.

11         C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

12                 BY MS. LUSSON

13       Q.     Good morning, Dr. Schlaf.

14       A.     Good morning.  How are you?

15       Q.     Fine.  Thanks.  How are you?

16       A.     Fine.  Thank you.

17       Q.     Dr. Schlaf, would you agree

18 generally that from an operational perspective

19 that any AMI installation schedule needs to

20 provide for reasonable ramp up, peak installation

21 and ramp down periods in order to minimize the

22 risk of installation delay, inefficiency and cost
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1 overruns?

2       A.     Generally speaking, I would agree.

3       Q.     In your review of ComEd's revised

4 deployment schedule, did you come across any

5 information that suggests that the revised

6 schedule as compared to the original schedule

7 reduces the risk of installation delay,

8 operational inefficiency and cost overruns?

9       A.     I'm sorry.  Could you please repeat

10 that question?

11       Q.     Sure.  In your review of ComEd's

12 revised deployment schedule, did you come across

13 any information that suggests that the revised

14 schedule as compared with the company's original

15 schedule reduces the risk of installation delay,

16 operational inefficiencies and cost overruns?

17       A.     I didn't review the revised schedule

18 with those factors in mind.

19       Q.     Would you agree the company's

20 revised schedule creates a steeper peak

21 installation level as compared to the original

22 schedule, that is to say the peak level of
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1 installation increases at a faster rate over a

2 shorter period of time than the original schedule?

3       A.     Yes, the revised plan ramps up

4 fairly quickly after the initial periods of 2012

5 and 2013 and also 2014 where there is no

6 deployment.  Ramp up is fairly large in 2015 at

7 500,000 and a fairly large jump in 2016 and 2017

8 compared to the original plan where the deployment

9 was a relatively constant amount over the ten year

10 period.

11       Q.     Would you agree that generally

12 speaking you would expect a more gradual build up

13 to a peak level of installations or, in your

14 words, a more constant amount of installations

15 over the ten year period of new technologies to

16 reduce the risk associated with unexpected

17 challenges such as, for example, technological

18 glitches?

19       A.     I guess I have no opinion on that

20 question.

21       Q.     Do you have any opinion as to

22 whether the kind of peak installation numbers that
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1 we just referenced called for the company's

2 revised installation schedule as opposed to the

3 more gradual build up of installation numbers in

4 the original plan might increase the risk to the

5 company associated with any kind of inefficiencies

6 or cost overruns?

7              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, I object.

8 This is beyond the scope of the witness's opinion

9 and certainly asking the question about whether

10 there is an opinion as to something might occur is

11 not -- is calling for speculation and not a

12 conclusion that the expert can render.  If

13 Dr. Schlaf can state something with some

14 certainty, he obviously can opine on that, but

15 asking him whether something might occur is not

16 particularly relevant or appropriate.

17              MS. LUSSON:  First of all,

18 Dr. Schlaf is not Mr. Rippie's witness I would

19 point that out initially, but, secondly,

20 Dr. Schlaf has proposed a revised implementation

21 schedule that, in fact, minimizes the peak

22 installation rate or reduces the level of peak



58

1 installation numbers in the company's revised

2 plan.

3                   So my question is simply whether

4 or not he has any concerns as to whether or not

5 the kind of peak installation numbers called for

6 in the company's plan might create problems for

7 the company.

8              MR. RIPPIE:  I object.

9              MS. LUSSON:  I think he is entitled.

10 He can say whether or not he has an opinion.

11              MR. RIPPIE:  I object to the form of

12 the question.  It is not proper to ask a witness

13 to speculate on something -- on whether something

14 might be an issue.  If he believes it is, he can

15 be asked that question.

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  Dr. Schlaf, do you

17 have an opinion on Ms. Lusson's question?

18 BY THE WITNESS:

19       A.     I'm sorry.  Could the question be

20 read back again or re-asked?

21 BY MS. LUSSON:

22       Q.     Sure.  I'll rephrase it.
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1 Dr. Schlaf, previously, you indicated in response

2 to my first question that from an operational

3 perspective in order to minimize the risk of

4 installation delay, inefficiency and cost overruns

5 that AMI installation schedules need to provide

6 for reasonable ramp up, peak installation and ramp

7 down periods.  Do you recall that question?

8       A.     Yes.

9       Q.     And I believe you indicated in

10 response to that question yes, is that correct?

11       A.     Yes.

12       Q.     So my question is, do you have any

13 concerns that the kind of peak installation

14 numbers called for in the company's revised

15 installation schedule as opposed to a more gradual

16 buildup of installation numbers in the original

17 plan or, in fact, in your recommended plan might

18 increase the risk to the company associated with

19 the installation delays, efficiencies and cost

20 overruns?

21              MR. RIPPIE:  I renew my objection to

22 the question in that form.  It calls for
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1 speculation.  It is not close to the requirements

2 for an expert to render an opinion.

3              MS. LUSSON:  I disagree.  Dr. Schlaf

4 is an engineer.

5              MR. RIPPIE:  I'm not questioning his

6 qualifications.  I'm questioning asking an expert

7 whether he is concerned as to whether or not

8 something might happen.  That is pure speculation.

9 If you were to ask him does he have an opinion as

10 to whether or not something is a realistic

11 expectation or would occur, I wouldn't have an

12 objection to that form.

13              MS. LUSSON:  Will increase.  I will

14 change might to will.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  Dr. Schlaf, you can

16 answer the question.

17 BY THE WITNESS:

18       A.     First of all, I'm sorry to say I'm

19 not an engineer.

20 BY MS. LUSSON:

21       Q.     Sorry, Dr. Schlaf.

22       A.     But I really don't have an opinion



61

1 about the potential for operational issues on

2 various types of ramp up schedules.

3       Q.     Okay.  Finally, Dr. Schlaf, if you

4 could turn to page three of Mr. O'Toole's rebuttal

5 testimony.  Beginning at line 61, Mr. O'Toole

6 suggests that one could deduce a schedule based on

7 your recommendation in your testimony.  Do you see

8 that testimony there?

9       A.     Yes.

10       Q.     You didn't recommend those specific

11 numbers that are captured there in the box graph

12 at the bottom of page three, did you?

13       A.     No, I did not create a specific

14 deployment schedule.

15              MS. LUSSON:  Thank you, Dr. Schlaf.

16 No further questions.

17         C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

18                  BY MR. RIPPIE

19       Q.     Dr. Schlaf, I believe I only have

20 one question for you.  Would you agree that should

21 the Commission decide that it is relevant and

22 appropriate for it at this stage to compare
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1 alternative AMI deployment schedules the

2 Commission should consider those schedules that

3 are possible to be achieved given the facts that

4 they now exist?

5       A.     Yes.

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you.  That's all

7 I have.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Any further

9 questions?

10              MR. SAGONE:  If we could have a

11 couple.  Eric, where can we call you?

12                   (Whereupon, a discussion was had

13                    off the record.)

14              MR. SAGONE:  Staff has no redirect.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you,

16 Dr. Schlaf.

17              THE WITNESS:  Thank you.

18              JUDGE HAYNES:  Which witness is

19 next?  Dr. Brightwell?

20              MS. LUSSON:  Actually, I told

21 Mr. Harvey that we, in fact, have no cross for

22 Dr. Brightwell.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Doesn't the

2 company?

3              MR. RIPPIE:  Okay.  Dr. Brightwell

4 can come in on an affidavit.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, because of

7 the rapidity, the unexpected rapidity of this,

8 Mr. Trpik is not yet here, but will be shortly.

9 If we can take a short recess.  I've also had an

10 off the record discussion with Ms. Lusson about

11 the nature of the questions that she plans on

12 asking about the data requests and actually

13 depending upon the nature of the question, they

14 may be perfectly directed to actually Mr. Trpik or

15 Dr. Hemphill.

16                   To the extent they're

17 Dr. Hemphill's questions, we'll recall him and put

18 him on so we make sure he gets her questions

19 answered, but if we could also take that recess

20 maybe we can do a little better job of nailing

21 that down as well.

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  How long do
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1 you need?

2              MR. RIPPIE:  We thought he was

3 supposed to be here at 11:30 which we believed at

4 the time is safe.  Ten, fifteen minutes.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  So should we make it

6 11:45?

7              MR. RIPPIE:  That would be fine,

8 your Honor.  Thank you.

9                   (Whereupon, a break was taken

10                    after which the following

11                    proceedings were had.)

12              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, the

13 company's next witness is Mr. Joseph Trpik.  He is

14 in the room and available to be sworn.

15              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Please

16 raise your right hand.

17 WHEREUPON:

18                    JOSEPH TRPIK

19 called as a witness herein, having been first duly

20 sworn, deposeth and saith as follows:

21

22
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1       D I R E C T   E X A M I N A T I O N

2                 BY MR. RIPPIE

3       Q.     Mr. Trpik, can you please state and

4 spell your full legal name for the record?

5       A.     Joseph R. Trpik, Junior.  Trpik is

6 T-R-P-I-K.

7       Q.     Mr. Trpik, I'd ask what you have in

8 front of you, but let's get you a copy.  Do you

9 now have in front of you a document that has been

10 marked Commonwealth Edison Exhibit 21.0?

11                   (Document marked as ComEd

12                    Exhibit No. 21.0 for

13                    identification.)

14 BY THE WITNESS:

15       A.     I do.

16 BY MR. RIPPIE:

17       Q.     Mr. Trpik, is Commonwealth Edison

18 21.0 together with its attachments ComEd Exhibit

19 21.01 and 21.02 a copy of your rebuttal testimony

20 on the rehearing for submission to the Illinois

21 Commerce Commission in this docket?

22       A.     It is.
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1       Q.     Were those documents prepared under

2 your direction and control?

3       A.     They were.

4       Q.     And if I -- do you have any

5 additions or corrections to make?

6       A.     I do not.

7       Q.     Given that if I were to ask you the

8 same questions as they appear in the narrative

9 portion of Commonwealth Edison 21.0, would you

10 give me the same answers today?

11       A.     I would.

12              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you very much,

13 your Honor.  We would offer into evidence

14 Commonwealth Edison Exhibit 21.0 together with the

15 attachments 21.01 and 21.02.

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  When were these filed

17 on E-docket?

18              MR. RIPPIE:  I'm sorry.  They were

19 all filed on E-docket on the 29th of October of

20 this year.

21              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.  Is there

22 any objection?  Hearing none, ComEd Exhibit's
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1 21.0, 21.01 and 21.02 are admitted into the

2 record.

3              MR. RIPPIE:  Mr. Trpik is available

4 for cross examination.  I have no further direct.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.

6              MR. SAGONE:  Your Honor, same as

7 before, staff in lieu of cross has cross exhibits

8 they'd like to enter as we've discussed with the

9 company beforehand.

10              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Those are

11 staff cross exhibits?

12              MR. SAGONE:  This would be ICC Staff

13 Cross Exhibit 2.0.

14                   (Document marked as Staff

15                    Exhibit No. 2.0 for

16                    identification.)

17              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

18              MR. SAGONE:  May I approach?

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Yes.

20              MR. SAGONE:  For the record, ICC

21 Staff Cross Exhibit 2.0 consists of two

22 accompanying responses to data requests.  The
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1 first one is attachment one to the company's

2 response to staff data requests FIN 1.03 and the

3 second is attachment one of the company's response

4 to staff data requests FIN 1.04 and staff would

5 move to have those entered into evidence at this

6 time?

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any objection?

8              MR. RIPPIE:  None, your Honor.

9              JUDGE HAYNES:  Staff Cross Exhibit

10 2.0 is admitted into the record.

11              MR. SAGONE:  We have no cross for

12 this witness.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you.

14              MR. GHOSHAL:  In lieu of cross, your

15 Honor, CUB has one cross exhibit.  That will be

16 CUB Cross Exhibit 3.0.

17                   (Document marked as CUB Exhibit

18                    No. 3.0 for identification.)

19              MR. GHOSHAL:  This is the company's

20 response to AG data request 6.01 on rehearing and

21 I'll note for the record that there are

22 confidential attachments, but I will not be
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1 referring to any of those attachments.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  Are the attachments

3 included?

4              MR. GHOSHAL:  They are.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, that

7 exhibit will need to be given confidential

8 treatment.  That's the latter two pages.

9              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  The exhibit is

10 four pages.  The first two are not confidential,

11 but the last two are?

12              MR. RIPPIE:  That is correct.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

14              MR. GHOSHAL:  And CUB moves for the

15 admission of CUB Cross Exhibit 3.0.

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any objection?

17              MR. RIPPIE:  No objection.

18              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  CUB Cross

19 Exhibit 3.0 is admitted and the last two pages

20 will be treated confidential.

21              MR. GHOSHAL:  CUB has no cross.

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you.
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1 Ms. Lusson?

2              MS. LUSSON:  Thanks.

3        C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

4                 BY MS. LUSSON

5       Q.     Good morning, Mr. Trpik.

6       A.     Good morning.

7       Q.     Now, as I understand the company's

8 position when it filed its application for

9 rehearing, it was that ComEd's original smart grid

10 advanced metering deployment schedule cannot be

11 sustained given the financing challenges created

12 by the Commission's May 29th, 2012 order in

13 ComEd's first formula rate case proceeding ICC

14 Docket 11-0721, is that correct?

15       A.     That is correct.

16       Q.     Now, attached to ComEd's application

17 for rehearing was an affidavit prepared by you, is

18 that right?

19       A.     Yes.

20       Q.     And in that affidavit, you made

21 statements about the company's -- what was viable

22 under the company's -- given the Commission's
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1 order in Docket 11-0721, is that right?

2       A.     I did.

3       Q.     My question to you is, do you want

4 the Commission to consider that information as it

5 assesses the company's requests on rehearing to

6 revise the deployment schedule?

7       A.     Actually, can you repeat the

8 question?

9       Q.     Sure.  Do you want the Commission to

10 consider the information that you supplied in that

11 affidavit attached to the rehearing as it assesses

12 the company's requests to extend the deployment

13 schedule?

14              MR. RIPPIE:  Your Honor, that

15 affidavit has not been offered into evidence and

16 the question asks the witness for an inappropriate

17 conclusion.  We've tried to make the company's

18 position very clear.  I cannot make it any more

19 clear.  At least, I don't think I can.  I do

20 object to the question to the extent that it is

21 asking the witness whether the company's legal

22 position is that that affidavit is currently
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1 relevant to the Commission's deliberation.

2              MS. LUSSON:  Well, your Honor, in

3 response to that, it was Mr. Trpik's affidavit

4 that was attached to the application for rehearing

5 which the Commission presumably considered when it

6 granted rehearing and my question simply is as a

7 witness in this case and the individual who

8 supplied that affidavit if he indeed wanted the

9 Commission to consider that information is he --

10 maybe perhaps stated a better way.  Is his opinion

11 reflected in that affidavit still applicable

12 today?

13              MR. RIPPIE:  I have no objection to

14 that question.

15 BY THE WITNESS:

16       A.     They are.

17 BY MS. LUSSON:

18       Q.     Do you want the Commission to

19 consider that information as it assesses the

20 company's request on rehearing?

21              MR. RIPPIE:  Same objection.

22 Please --
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1              MS. LUSSON:  It seems to me it's

2 either a yes or no question.

3              MR. RIPPIE:  It's not.  I've

4 explained what our legal opinion position is.  Our

5 legal position is the Commission has already

6 considered that and made a decision to hold

7 rehearing and that financial conditions, while

8 being extremely relevant to what the company can

9 and cannot do, are not one of the legal criteria

10 now applicable to the decision currently before

11 the Commission.

12                   The Commission made this

13 agreement that it may agree with that.  If it

14 disagrees with that, we've presented Mr. Trpik to

15 provide factual information, but his purpose is

16 not to opine on what our legal argument is

17 considering what should or should not be

18 considered.  He is told it still applies and it is

19 still valid.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  I guess I agree with

21 Mr. Rippie that this witness doesn't have to

22 answer that question.
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1              MS. LUSSON:  I'll move on.

2 BY MS. LUSSON:

3       Q.     Looking at line 94 of your rebuttal

4 testimony you stated it's your professional

5 opinion in the view of ComEd's management that it

6 would be financially inadvisable for ComEd to

7 proceed with the deployment schedule envisioned by

8 the original AMI plan in light of the immediate

9 and long-term impacts of the 11-0721 orders and

10 the uncertainty of future cost recovery, do you

11 see that?

12       A.     I do.

13       Q.     I'd like to ask you a few questions

14 about what are the immediate impacts of the

15 11-0721 orders.  I want to show you what I'll mark

16 as AG Cross Exhibit's 5.0 and 6.0.

17                   (Documents marked as AG Exhibit

18                    No.'s 5.0-6.0 for

19                    identification.)

20 BY MS. LUSSON:

21       Q.     Mr. Trpik, you have before you what

22 I've marked as AG Cross Exhibit 5.0 and AG Cross
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1 Exhibit 5.0 is ComEd's compliance filing following

2 the Commission's October 3rd order in Docket

3 12-0321.  Do you recognize this to be a true and

4 correct copy of that filing?

5       A.     I believe that's as noted.  I was

6 not involved in creating this file.

7       Q.     Will you accept it subject to check

8 that is a copy of ComEd's compliance filing?

9       A.     The one page?

10              MR. RIPPIE:  Which is which?  I'm

11 not sure I wrote it down.

12              MS. LUSSON:  Let's start with --

13 this is AG Cross Exhibit 5.0.

14              MR. RIPPIE:  The one-page document

15 is 5.0?

16              MS. LUSSON:  I'm sorry.  Strike

17 that.  Let's start with this because this is a

18 better reference point.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  So the big one is

20 5.0?

21              MS. LUSSON:  The big one is 5.0.

22
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1 BY MS. LUSSON:

2       Q.     In fact, I wasn't clear if you

3 answered that question.  Do you recognize this to

4 be a true and correct copy of that filing?

5       A.     I believe I said that I wasn't

6 involved in this filing and then I believe I

7 agreed that I would subject to further

8 confirmation.

9       Q.     So if you could turn to page two,

10 the second page, it's entitled order on rehearing

11 compliance work paper ComEd Exhibit 23.0 revenue

12 requirement formula, do you see that?

13       A.     I do.

14       Q.     Now, is it correct looking at line

15 36 that the company's revised revenue requirement

16 as a result of the Commission's October 3rd order

17 on rehearing in Docket 11-0721 affected --

18 translated into a change revenue requirement in

19 Docket 12-0321 as reflected at that line 36?

20       A.     It does.

21       Q.     And is it correct that that change

22 in revenue requirement resulted from the
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1 Commission's decision to allow ComEd to include --

2 to earn a return equal to its long-term debt rate

3 on the capital it invested in its pension plan?

4       A.     I believe it's the cash that we

5 invested in our pension plan.

6       Q.     And that figure is $2.024 billion

7 approximately, is that correct?

8              MR. RIPPIE:  By that figure, you

9 mean by the revenue requirement, not the cash

10 invested in the pension plan?

11              MS. LUSSON:  Correct.

12 BY MS. LUSSON:

13       Q.     The revenue requirement, yes --

14 BY THE WITNESS:

15       A.     Yes.

16       Q.     -- at line 36.

17       A.     Yes.

18       Q.     And if you could turn to AG Cross

19 Exhibit 6.0, AG Cross Exhibit 6.0 is the original

20 version of the revenue requirement formula filed

21 in Docket 12-0321 and that filing was made in June

22 of 2012 following the Commission's May 29th, 2012
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1 order.  Do you recognize this document to be a

2 copy of that particular compliance filing subject

3 to check?

4       A.     I do.

5       Q.     And this filing reflects the

6 company's revenue requirement in Docket 12-0321

7 consistent with the ratemaking rulings of the

8 Commission's 11-0721 May 29th order, is that

9 correct?

10       A.     Yes.

11       Q.     And looking at line 36 in that same

12 line, is it correct that the company's stated

13 revenue requirement at that point in time which

14 was prior to the Commission's order on rehearing

15 in 11-0721 was $1.880 billion?

16       A.     It was.

17       Q.     And looking at these two cross

18 exhibits, would you accept, subject to check, that

19 the difference between the two revenue

20 requirements from ComEd Exhibit's 10.2 and Exhibit

21 23.0 is approximately $144 million?

22       A.     $134 million?
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1       Q.     $144 million.

2       A.     Yes.

3       Q.     That would be the difference between

4 those two amounts?

5       A.     Yes.

6       Q.     So the effect of that rehearing

7 order is for the -- is it correct that as a result

8 of that rehearing order the company will collect

9 an additional $144 million in 2013 that was --

10 than what was envisioned at the time the company

11 filed its application for rehearing in this

12 docket?

13       A.     Yes.

14       Q.     Now, one of the issues you addressed

15 in the affidavit attached to your application for

16 rehearing was -- the Commission's decision on May

17 29th to compute an average rate base for purposes

18 of reconciliation adjustments was an unexpected

19 and disappointing financial result, is that

20 correct?

21       A.     That is correct.

22       Q.     Would you agree that for purposes of
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1 the rates to be collected beginning in January of

2 2013 that the use of an average rate base for the

3 reconciliation calculation results in providing

4 more revenues to the company than if the

5 Commission had selected a yearend rate base given

6 the level of plant additions in 2011 for that

7 particular year?

8       A.     For 2013, yes.

9       Q.     So, in that instance, the immediate

10 impact of the 11-0721 rate orders was positive

11 with respect in at least that year with respect to

12 that ratemaking adjustment, would you agree?

13       A.     As it relates to that specific item,

14 yes.

15       Q.     We're done with those exhibits.  If

16 you could turn to page five of your testimony.

17 Looking at lines 90 through 97, there you discuss

18 in response to Mr. Pregozen's testimony negative

19 financial -- the alleged negative financial impact

20 of the 11-0721 orders, do you see that?

21       A.     Which line?

22       Q.     Lines 90 through 97.



81

1       A.     I do.

2       Q.     Have you or any other ComEd employee

3 or anyone else outside of the company prepared any

4 study or analysis that addresses how the revised

5 deployment schedule is more financially advisable

6 for ComEd than the original deployment schedule in

7 light of the immediate and long-term impacts of

8 the 11-0721 orders?

9       A.     In connection with counsel, we do

10 always evaluate regulatory outcomes and scenario.

11 In connection with counsel, we have evaluated some

12 scenarios.

13       Q.     And when you say you evaluated some

14 scenarios, is that -- have you presented in this

15 rehearing any information that shows that the

16 revised deployment schedule will be more

17 financially advantageous for ComEd and presumably

18 down the line rate payers as a result of the

19 revised schedule?

20       A.     I believe what I have included is

21 what the impacts are of the order as compared to

22 what our expectations would be.  The outcome would
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1 be based on the -- our understanding of the

2 formula under the legislation.  I do not believe I

3 have provided various meter financial outcomes in

4 different meter installation scenarios.

5       Q.     Looking at lines 99 through 100 of

6 your testimony on that same page, have you or

7 anyone employed inside or outside the company

8 compared any study or analysis for the company

9 that addresses how the revised deployment

10 schedule, quote, restores balance between revenues

11 on the one hand and cost and investment

12 expenditures and revenues on the other as compared

13 to the original deployment schedule?

14              MR. RIPPIE:  Forgive me.  Can I

15 please hear the beginning of that back?  After the

16 if you or anybody else.

17 BY MS. LUSSON:

18       Q.     Have you or -- I'll repeat it.  Have

19 you or anyone employed inside or outside the

20 company prepared any study or analysis for the

21 company that addresses how the revised deployment

22 schedule, quote, restores balance between revenues
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1 on the one hand and cost and investment

2 expenditures and revenues on the other as compared

3 to the original deployment schedule?

4              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you.

5 BY THE WITNESS:

6       A.     Again, in connection with counsel,

7 yes, we have evaluated the different impacts that

8 various employment scenarios would have on the

9 financial results.  However, I'd also say that the

10 showing of how our initial expectation of the plan

11 versus the actual results of the order also do

12 show the fundamental impacts of having the

13 order --

14              THE COURT REPORTER:  Can you back up

15 from the microphone?

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  You're too close.

17 BY THE WITNESS:

18       A.     We have included in our filing the

19 effect of the order using the current installation

20 plan which does show the negative financial

21 result.

22
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1 BY MS. LUSSON:

2       Q.     You've included in the --

3       A.     In our data requests that we have

4 provided in comparison of the financial results as

5 we had expected and then as reflected under the

6 10/3 order holding the meter installation plan

7 constant.  Therefore, identifying the negative

8 financial result.

9       Q.     Okay.  That was a question we asked

10 yesterday so I guess I haven't seen that yet.

11              MR. RIPPIE:  I -- the witness is

12 testifying, not me.  So nevermind.

13 BY MS. LUSSON:

14       Q.     For purposes --

15              MR. RIPPIE:  He is not referring to

16 a data request response served today.

17              MS. LUSSON:  Okay.

18 BY MS. LUSSON:

19       Q.     For purposes of the company's

20 evidentiary presentation in this rehearing, is the

21 company introducing any sort of study or analysis

22 that shows how the revised deployment schedule
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1 restores balance between revenues on the one hand

2 and cost and investment expenditures and revenues

3 on the other as compared to the original

4 deployment schedule?

5              MR. RIPPIE:  The company is

6 introducing Mr. Trpik's testimony together with

7 the attachments thereto.

8              MS. LUSSON:  Okay.

9 BY MS. LUSSON:

10       Q.     If you could reference your Exhibit

11 21.01 and under the heading liquidity, which is

12 the third page of that exhibit, it states that

13 ComEd's $1 billion credit agreement with -- would

14 that be with Exelon?

15       A.     It is not.  It is with third party

16 banks.

17       Q.     Okay.  Includes a requirement to

18 maintain a ratio of net cash flow from operations

19 to net interest expense at a minimum level of at

20 least 2.0 times, do you see that?

21       A.     I do.

22       Q.     It also states that December 31st,
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1 2011, ComEd's ratio of net cash flow from

2 operations to net interest expense was 6.39

3 percent, do you see that?

4       A.     I do.

5       Q.     And, first, let me ask you is that

6 considered to be a financially better position to

7 be in, 6.39 percent as compared to 2.0 times?

8       A.     It is.

9       Q.     So that requirement was not a

10 problem for ComEd with respect to that liquidity

11 assessment, is that correct, as of that date?

12       A.     As of the date of that report,

13 which -- I'm sorry.  I'm looking at the page I

14 believe that's the March report, is that accurate?

15 March 5th, 2012.

16       Q.     As of December 31st, 2012, if you

17 know, do you anticipate ComEd's ratio of net cash

18 flow from operations to net interest expense to be

19 above 2.0 times as required under the credit

20 agreement?

21       A.     I have not done the calculation

22 currently nor do I have it in front of me, but it
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1 would be reasonable expectations that it would be

2 above 2.0 times.

3       Q.     It also states there that the

4 company is currently in the market replacing and

5 extending the $1 billion revolver account due

6 March 2013 to a March 2017 expiration date at the

7 same $1 billion level, do you see that?

8       A.     I do.

9       Q.     Do you know if that was successfully

10 negotiated?

11       A.     It was.

12       Q.     This report also states that during

13 2011 ComEd paid out about 70 percent of its

14 earnings to Exelon in the form of a dividend, do

15 you see that there?

16       A.     I'm sure I can find that, but that

17 is accurate.

18       Q.     It's on the next page of 21.01.

19       A.     Okay.

20       Q.     If you know, is ComEd still

21 committed to pay out 70 percent of its earnings to

22 Exelon in the form of a dividend?
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1       A.     For 2012, no, we are not.

2       Q.     And what percentage is ComEd

3 committed paying Exelon for 2012?

4       A.     We don't believe we have publicly

5 stated a percentage.  However, we expect to pay a

6 dividend of approximately $100 million, which is

7 somewhere in the low 20 percent range I would

8 suspect.

9       Q.     I want to show you what I'll mark as

10 AG Cross Exhibit 7.0.

11                   (Document marked as AG Exhibit

12                    No. 7.0 for identification.)

13              MR. RIPPIE:  For the record, the

14 company notes this is confidential.  So is it your

15 intention to inquire about the contents?

16              MS. LUSSON:  Yes, I think I can --

17 let's talk about that initially and you can tell

18 me if we need to go in camera.  I think we can do

19 this without going in camera.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  We can go off the

21 record.

22
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1                   (Whereupon, a discussion was had

2                    off the record.)

3              JUDGE HAYNES:  Back on the record.

4 BY MS. LUSSON:

5       Q.     Mr. Trpik, I've shown you what I've

6 marked as AG Cross Exhibit 7.0, which is ComEd

7 Exhibit 23.1 in ICC Docket 12-0321.  The order --

8 it's entitled order on rehearing compliance work

9 paper.  Is it correct, first of all, that this was

10 a document that was filed, I believe, shortly

11 after the Commission's October 3rd order on

12 rehearing in Docket 11-0721?  Do you recognize

13 this document to be a copy of that order on

14 rehearing compliance work paper --

15       A.     I do.

16       Q.     -- subject to check?

17       A.     Yes, I was not involved in its

18 preparation.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Just so the record is

20 clear.  The document is confidential?

21              MS. LUSSON:  The document is

22 confidential.
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1              MR. RIPPIE:  The document is

2 confidential.  I believe Ms. Lusson will be asking

3 about one number on one line of the document that

4 is not.  Many pieces of data on this document are,

5 but to the point where we've redacted all of them

6 it would like some form of Swiss cheese.  The

7 particular number that is going to be inquired

8 about is not confidential, but the document as a

9 whole does remain confidential.

10              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you.

11 BY MS. LUSSON:

12       Q.     Is it correct, Mr. Trpik, that this

13 filing was made as -- for lack of a better term an

14 update, if you will, in Docket 12-0321 to the

15 company's 2012 projected plant additions as a

16 result of that order on rehearing?

17       A.     It is.

18       Q.     If you could turn to the top of page

19 three of that work paper 19.  Looking at the line

20 entitled AMI expansion meters and management

21 capital -- first, let me ask.  Is it correct that

22 the dollar figure, the $18.4 million figure,
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1 listed to the right reflects the update to that

2 number as a result of the Commission's order on

3 rehearing 11-0721?

4       A.     It does.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Six lines down?

6              THE WITNESS:  Six lines down.

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

8 BY MS. LUSSON:

9       Q.     And under this category listed AMI

10 expansion meters in management, if you know, does

11 this $18.4 million amount include or presume the

12 installation of AMI meters?

13       A.     I believe this $18 million -- $18.4

14 million is not specific to the hardware of meters.

15 That is other meter related costs.

16       Q.     Okay.  So if that is the case then

17 when this document was filed initially I'm

18 assuming the company -- that the company's

19 original AMI implementation plan would have been

20 in place so that any dollar figures represented in

21 the original filing would have reflected the

22 company's plans to install AMI meters in 2012, is
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1 that a fair assumption?

2       A.     Can I ask?  I have a confidentiality

3 concern where your question is going.  Can I ask

4 counsel a question?

5       Q.     Sure.

6       A.     Can you repeat your question,

7 please?

8       Q.     My question is in the company's

9 original filing in 12-0321 would -- that filing

10 would have included presumably the projected plant

11 additions for AMI metering technology that

12 reflected the company's original deployment?

13       A.     That is correct.

14       Q.     So looking at these categories it's

15 my understanding that the categories haven't

16 changed, just the dollar figures, is that true?

17       A.     That is correct.

18       Q.     And if that's the case then where in

19 these categories would those installation dollars

20 for the new meters have been found if not in AMI's

21 expansion meters in management?

22              MR. RIPPIE:  I'm unclear on the
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1 question.  I want to make sure for a variety of

2 reasons that we're clear.  Are you asking him

3 whether on this document there are still meters or

4 are you presuming that there are?

5              MS. LUSSON:  He has indicated -- as

6 I understand his testimony, he has indicated that

7 AMI's expansion meters in management does not

8 reflect --

9              MR. RIPPIE:  Correct.

10              MS. LUSSON:  -- meters.

11              MR. RIPPIE:  Yes.

12              MS. LUSSON:  So I'm wondering where

13 since the categories of the plant haven't changed

14 and Mr. Trpik has indicated that ComEd's original

15 12-0321 filing would have supplied plant numbers

16 consistent with their original deployment plan

17 where should we look to find that -- the place

18 where AMI meters are.

19              MR. RIPPIE:  I guess the question

20 I'm asking you is are you requesting where you

21 should look on this document?

22              MS. LUSSON:  Yes.  So I guess to
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1 clarify.  Is AMI's expansion meters in management

2 the place where the original deployment --

3              MR. RIPPIE:  Can you answer that

4 question?

5 BY THE WITNESS:

6       A.     So originally this line included

7 both meters, the management and certain software

8 licenses.  There are no meters reflecting on the

9 schedule as it relates to the 2012 installation.

10 The remaining amount there is for AMI related

11 costs exclusive of the meters themselves.

12 BY MS. LUSSON:

13       Q.     As I recall, that reduction was

14 approximately -- and I know this wasn't a

15 confidential number in the 12-0321 docket and I

16 think you testified that was a -- it was a $32

17 million reduction to plant additions associated

18 with --

19              MR. RIPPIE:  I think it was Mr. Free

20 that testified to that.

21 BY THE WITNESS:

22       A.     That number is accurate.
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1 BY MS. LUSSON:

2       Q.     But for purposes of rates that will

3 be collected beginning January 1st, 2013,

4 currently according to the ComEd rate formula that

5 exists post October 3rd, 2012, rates will reflect

6 a little over -- it will reflect that $18.4

7 million investment, the investment listed for AMI

8 expansion IT -- is that amount confidential, that

9 dollar figure listed there?

10       A.     It is not.

11       Q.     That lists an $850,000 amount and

12 those rates will also reflect the customer

13 experience initiative and that is a 490.9 thousand

14 dollar investment, is that true?

15       A.     That's correct.

16       Q.     And is the customer experience

17 initiative a project associated with AMI

18 deployment?

19       A.     It incorporates -- it does include

20 the AMI deployment, but it is broader.

21       Q.     Those three amounts reflected there

22 had then, just to be clear, will be reflected in
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1 rates as of January 1st, 2013?

2       A.     Yes.

3       Q.     Finally, Mr. Trpik, is it correct

4 that the company has not performed an analysis of

5 the projected net income return on common equity

6 to the company in each year with the deployment

7 schedule provided in the company's revised

8 testimony as compared to the company's original

9 deployment testimony?

10       A.     As I mentioned before, in connection

11 with counsel, we have run those financial

12 scenarios.  It's just evaluating the different

13 regulatory efforts.

14       Q.     Okay.

15              MR. RIPPIE:  Ms. Lusson, could you

16 be a little clearer as in each year?  I believe

17 you mean out until 2019, right?

18 BY THE WITNESS:

19       A.     That, I do not.

20              MR. RIPPIE:  Did you hear his

21 answer?

22
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1 BY THE WITNESS:

2       A.     I did not for each year.  We

3 normally do not work a claim period that goes out

4 that far.

5              MS. LUSSON:  I'm going to show you

6 what I'll mark as AG Cross Exhibit 8.0.

7                   (Document marked as AG Exhibit

8                    No. 8.0 for identification.)

9 BY MS. LUSSON:

10       Q.     AG Cross Exhibit 8.0 is the

11 company's response to AG rehearing data request

12 6.04, which requested an analysis of projected net

13 income return on common equity to the company in

14 each year with the deployment schedule on page

15 nine of ComEd Exhibit 16.0 as compared to the

16 company's original deployment schedule.  Was this

17 response prepared by you or under your direction?

18       A.     Yes, it was.

19       Q.     And is that answer still accurate

20 today?

21       A.     For each year of the deployment,

22 yes.
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1              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, I would --

2 thank you, Mr. Trpik.  I have no further questions

3 and I would move for the admission of AG Cross

4 Exhibit's 5.0, 6.0 and 7.0.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Not 8.0?

6              MS. LUSSON:  And 8.0.

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any objection?

8              MR. RIPPIE:  I have no objection to

9 8.0.  I just want to go back and make sure.  May I

10 have 30 seconds to confer with counsel?

11              JUDGE HAYNES:  Sure.

12              MR. RIPPIE:  Nevermind.  I have no

13 objection.

14              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  AG Cross

15 Exhibit's 5.0, 6.0, 7.0, and 8.0 are admitted.

16              MR. RIPPIE:  I would note for the

17 record, your Honor, that Exhibit 7.0 is

18 confidential, but the particular numbers that were

19 discussed are not.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you for that

21 clarification.  Okay.  Do you have further

22 questions for this witness?
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1              MS. LUSSON:  No, your Honor.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Redirect?

3              MR. RIPPIE:  May we have just a

4 couple minutes?

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Five?

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Five would be fine.

7                   (Whereupon, a break was taken

8                    after which the following

9                    proceedings were had.)

10              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Let's go back

11 on the record.  Do you have any redirect for your

12 witness?

13              MR. RIPPIE:  Yes, I do, your Honor.

14              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

15       R E D I R E C T   E X A M I N A T I O N

16                 BY MR. RIPPIE

17       Q.     I hope this is clear, but I want to

18 be absolutely certain.  First, Mr. Trpik, do you

19 recall being asked a question about a series of

20 investment values that appeared on the

21 beginning -- I'm sorry -- in the middle of a work

22 paper that has been marked I believe Attorney
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1 General Exhibit No. 7.0?

2       A.     I do.

3       Q.     Do any of those investment values

4 about which you testified include any amounts for

5 AMI meters that would be deferred under the

6 company's revised plan?

7       A.     There are no meter amounts.

8       Q.     You were asked some questions about

9 a document that is marked AG Exhibit -- Cross

10 Exhibit No. 8.0, which is a response to data

11 requests 6.04.  And, in that response, you

12 indicate that an analysis was not done for each of

13 the referenced years.

14                   Were any analyses done for any

15 years and I'm simply asking you whether they were

16 done?  I'm not asking you for their contents.

17       A.     For certain years, yes.

18       Q.     Were those analyses done in

19 conjunction with counsel as part of the analysis

20 of the strategic facts of the decision on the

21 company?

22       A.     They were.
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1       Q.     Do you recall Ms. Lusson also asked

2 you, Mr. Trpik, about a particular credit metric

3 with respect to a particular credit facility?

4       A.     I do.

5       Q.     If you can refresh -- if you can

6 briefly explain for the record what the

7 significance of that particular metric is in terms

8 of the company's overall borrowing?

9       A.     Sure.  That metric is specific

10 solely to that credit facility and not to the

11 majority of -- or any of our long-term debt that

12 we issue.  That is a liquidity measure solely to

13 assess the security, the ability to repay that

14 facility if it is drawn upon, which currently it

15 is not.

16                   That is just a single metric for

17 that facility and there are several other

18 financial metrics both by the rating agencies and

19 by the long-term debt agreements as well as the

20 financial measure the company used to evaluate the

21 overall financial viability and the financial

22 health of the company.
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1       Q.     And, Mr. Trpik, Ms. Lusson also

2 asked you about the decision of the Commission on

3 rehearing concerning the treatment of the costs

4 associated with cash contributions to ComEd's

5 pension, do you recall that discussion?

6       A.     I do.

7       Q.     Did the Commission's decision on

8 rehearing mean that the company is recovering its

9 reasonable and prudent costs in any relevant year?

10       A.     It does not.

11              MS. LUSSON:  Your Honor, I object to

12 that question.  My question was specific as to the

13 revenue requirement effect of the pension asset --

14              THE COURT REPORTER:  Can you speak

15 up?

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  Your microphone isn't

17 on.

18              MS. LUSSON:  -- as a result of the

19 order on rehearing and being included in rate base

20 as a result of the order on rehearing.

21              MR. RIPPIE:  The only relevance of

22 that question would be if that somehow related to
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1 Mr. Trpik's opinion that the costs weren't being

2 recovered and the company wasn't in a financial

3 position to make these AMI meter investments.

4                   I intend to ask him whether or

5 not that pension decision had any effect on

6 solving the company's problem or whether or not

7 the problem remains notwithstanding.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Objection.

9 Overruled.

10 BY MR. RIPPIE:

11       Q.     Mr. Trpik, I guess that would be the

12 question.  Given that answer, does the company

13 remain in a position where it's financially

14 inadvisable, to use your words, to make the

15 investment in the AMI meters?

16       A.     Even considering the 10/3 order as

17 it relates to recovery of the pension from a

18 financial statement standpoint, so that is what we

19 file with the SEC, compared to our expectations

20 the revenues that Exelon will record financially

21 are still expected to be almost $100 million less

22 in 2012 then we previously expected and those



104

1 reductions continue for about $100 million less in

2 '13.  Then they continue to grow to $100 million

3 and greater of less revenues in 2014 and later

4 even after considering the 10/3 order.

5       Q.     You said Exelon.  Did you mean

6 Exelon?

7       A.     I'm sorry.  ComEd.  I apologize.

8       Q.     What is the cumulative effect over

9 the five year planning period of ComEd?

10       A.     The five year period of 2013 to 2017

11 is in excess of $500 million of less revenue at

12 ComEd that we will record financially that we had

13 expected upon our application of the -- our

14 calculation of the formula in the order.

15       Q.     Does that number also include the

16 facts of the average rate based decision over that

17 period of time?

18       A.     It does.

19       Q.     What is the overall impact,

20 Mr. Trpik, of the deficit of that magnitude on

21 Commonwealth Edison's ability to finance

22 investments like originally proposed in the AMI
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1 plan?

2       A.     If ComEd was to continue with our

3 original investment plan, those revenues represent

4 a cash shortfall and ComEd's decision if they were

5 to continue would be we would have to borrow that

6 money or come up with that money from a source at

7 a time when revenues are reduced.  So what it

8 would cause ComEd to do is increase its financial

9 leverage to a rate that is already one of the

10 highest leveraged utilities of comparable like in

11 the industry.

12                   So we would be carrying a

13 greater debt load than currently we have.  Again,

14 it could be increasing our debt load to a level

15 significant compared to any of our utility peers.

16              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you.  That's all

17 I have.

18              JUDGE HAYNES:  Recross?

19              MS. LUSSON:  Yes, just one question.

20       R E C R O S S    E X A M I N A T I O N

21                   BY MS. LUSSON

22       Q.     Is it the company's position in this
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1 document on rehearing that the company if it -- if

2 the new implementation schedule is adopted that

3 the company would not have to go to the credit

4 markets during the peak investment years outlined

5 in the revised deployment schedule, if you know?

6       A.     ComEd is for the plan -- be it the

7 current plan or the revised there has always been

8 an intention since these are incremental

9 investments to borrow money or raise capital to

10 this.

11                   It's merely the magnitude of the

12 amount being raised at various -- based on changes

13 in cash flows from lower revenues than expected.

14 So, yes, we plan to issue debt if we receive

15 incremental capital to us.

16       Q.     Do you know if the company's -- the

17 peak years of AMI's installation in the company's

18 revised plan if during those years the company

19 would be apt to issue more debt in those years

20 than in the original implementation schedule?

21       A.     I don't believe I have that analysis

22 available.  If your question is, in the peak years
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1 which -- I'm not sure those are defined, but if

2 the debt we issued is greater than we initially

3 thought, then I don't have that analysis

4 available.

5       Q.     And finally my last question.  When

6 you say that the financial results of the two

7 formula rate orders in 11-0721 were less than the

8 company expected, you would agree, wouldn't you,

9 that those statements -- that those expectations

10 also included traditional ratemaking adjustments

11 that aren't necessarily addressed in the Electric

12 Infrastructure Modernization Act such things, for

13 example, as incentive compensation?

14       A.     I would agree.

15              MS. LUSSON:  No further questions.

16              JUDGE HAYNES:  Mr. Rippie?

17              MR. RIPPIE:  I think I have one.

18        F U R T H E R     E X A M I N A T I O N

19                  BY MR. RIPPIE

20       Q.     Mr. Trpik, so we're clear.  The

21 number against which your shortfall is based is

22 that a number that includes any ratemaking
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1 components that you believe the company is not

2 entitled to under the statute that Ms. Lusson

3 cites?

4       A.     No, it is not.

5              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you.

6              MS. LUSSON:  Now, I have one.

7              MR. RIPPIE:  We just need to be

8 clear.

9       F U R T H E R     E X A M I N A T I O N

10                  BY MS. LUSSON

11       Q.     Mr. Trpik, would you agree any time

12 the company files a rate case, whether it's under

13 Article 9 Section 9 -- you know, 9-201 or under

14 the Energy -- Electric Infrastructure

15 Modernization Act as a formula rate company that

16 the company has certain expectations as to how the

17 Commission should rule, but as we know doesn't

18 always have those expectations met from a rate

19 perspective?

20       A.     I would agree.

21              MR. RIPPIE:  Can I ask one more?

22              JUDGE HAYNES:  Yes.
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1       F U R T H E R     E X A M I N A T I O N

2                  BY MR. RIPPIE

3       Q.     Were the expectations used in your

4 model consistent with the understanding of the

5 statute reflected in House Resolution 1157?

6       A.     Yes, they were.

7              MR. RIPPIE:  Thank you.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Thank you,

9 Mr. Trpik.

10              MR. RIPPIE:  That concludes the

11 company's live case, your Honor.  There was no

12 cross examination for Witness Trump and depending

13 on such things we will enter -- we have his

14 affidavit?

15                   We got it this morning.  His

16 affidavit should be filed on E-docket as of this

17 morning and based on that we would offer into

18 evidence ComEd Exhibit's 17.0 and 17.01 revised

19 filed on October 23rd, 2012, and 20.0 filed on

20 October 29th of this year and the affidavit was

21 marked Exhibit 20.01.

22
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1                   (Documents marked as ComEd

2                    Exhibit No. 17.0 and 20.0 for

3                    identification.)

4              JUDGE HAYNES:  So 17.0 and 17.01

5 revised?

6              MR. RIPPIE:  Correct.

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  And then 20.0?

8              MR. RIPPIE:  Is the rebuttal

9 testimony and 20.01 is the affidavit filed today.

10              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Is there an

11 objection?

12              MR. HARVEY:  I don't think so.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  Hearing none, those

14 exhibits and attachments are admitted.

15              MR. RIPPIE:  That concludes the

16 company's presentation.

17              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Were there

18 other witnesses that needed to have their -- go

19 ahead.

20              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you, your Honor.

21 Staff has or would move at this time to enter into

22 evidence the pre-filed testimony of its witnesses
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1 starting with ICC Staff Exhibit 3.0.  That is the

2 direct testimony rehearing of Alan Pregozen.

3 P-R-E-G-O-Z-E-N.

4                   (Document marked as Staff

5                    Exhibit No. 3.0 for

6                    identification.)

7              MR. SAGONE:  That consists of a

8 cover page, eight pages of narrative testimony,

9 attachments A through B and Schedule 3.01 and that

10 was filed on E-docket October 25th, 2012.  Staff

11 would note that there are confidential and public

12 versions of that testimony.

13              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.

14              MR. SAGONE:  And then staff hasn't

15 filed this yet, but staff will be filing an

16 affidavit in support of that direct testimony and

17 that would be marked as ICC Staff Exhibit 3.1 and

18 we expect that we should be able to file that

19 today.

20              JUDGE HAYNES:  Wait.  You have 3.1

21 already.

22              MR. HARVEY:  3.01.  I believe for
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1 the sake of clarity we'd like to change it to 3.02

2 or some similar designation if that would be your

3 wish.

4              JUDGE HAYNES:  It doesn't -- have

5 you ever filed it?

6              MR. HARVEY:  We have not yet.

7              JUDGE HAYNES:  Let's call it 3.02

8 then.  3.0 will be the affidavit.

9              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you.  Also we

10 would enter ICC Staff Exhibit 5.0, which is the

11 direct testimony on rehearing of David Brightwell,

12 Ph.D.  That's spelled B-R-I-G-H-T-W-E-L-L.

13                   (Document marked as Staff

14                    Exhibit No. 5.0 for

15                    identification.)

16              MR. SAGONE:  That consists of a

17 cover page and five pages of narrative testimony.

18 That was also filed on E-docket on October 25th,

19 2012, and the same as the previous exhibit we

20 would be filing an affidavit in support of that

21 testimony.  We would anticipate today that it

22 would be marked ICC Staff Exhibit 5.1.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  Is there any

2 objection?

3              MR. RIPPIE:  There is not, your

4 Honor.

5              JUDGE HAYNES:  Staff exhibits

6 enumerated by counsel are admitted.

7              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you, your Honor.

8              JUDGE HAYNES:  Any further exhibits?

9 Okay.  Anything else?

10              MR. GHOSHAL:  Your Honor, given the

11 briefing schedule, does the company -- is the

12 company going to request a transcript on an

13 expedited matter?

14              MR. RIPPIE:  Give us just a moment.

15 We will attempt to make the same arrangements,

16 your Honor, that the court reporting service has

17 made in the past to provide next day transcripts

18 to the parties.  We have in the past made an

19 arrangement by which the company, at least

20 initially, shoulders that task in the sincere

21 belief that nobody would ever try to disallow it

22 in a rate case.
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1              JUDGE HAYNES:  I'm not sure if we

2 should have this off the record.  I'm concerned

3 with the legal issue that the company didn't want

4 its witnesses to talk about.  I just want to make

5 sure that the company addresses in its initial

6 brief the basis -- it's legal basis for its belief

7 that the only question here is whether the revised

8 plan meets the requirements of EIMA.

9              MR. RIPPIE:  We will, your Honor,

10 and we may also address in the alternative the

11 question -- the finance question.  We just -- as

12 Dr. Hemphill said in his testimony, we want to

13 make clear that we are not waiving the argument

14 that that is an irrelevant factor.  There is no

15 intention by the company to ignore that factor.

16 We don't sincerely believe it to be a relevant

17 factor, but as in many legal arguments and the

18 like folks argue things in the alternative and we

19 are not intending to be shortsided about the

20 reality that while we are confident that we're

21 correct, other folks may not agree.

22                   I get the feeling that I may not
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1 have answered your -- we don't plan on omitting

2 things for briefs on an ill advised basis.

3              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  I guess I

4 just -- my concern is that it be fully briefed

5 because of the short timeframe and the initial

6 brief I receive from the company isn't just our

7 direct case as we've met the statutory

8 requirements and then when the other parties throw

9 this back that on rehearing you haven't proven

10 your point that the Commission order should be

11 changed, I don't want it to be left without the

12 parties having an opportunity to respond to that

13 legal argument.

14              MR. RIPPIE:  I understand.  I would

15 expect similarly that the other parties will make

16 their arguments up front rather than saving them

17 to their reply briefs.  That was not our

18 intention, Judge.

19              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.

20              MR. RIPPIE:  It is our intention to

21 preserve our argument that that shouldn't be

22 considered.  It is not our intention to avoid



116

1 presenting that issue to the Commission or you.

2              JUDGE HAYNES:  Okay.  The initial

3 briefs are due November 8th and reply briefs

4 November 14th and position summaries on November

5 15th.  Is there anything else?  Okay.  Then the

6 record is marked heard and taken.

7              MR. SAGONE:  Your Honor, we just

8 want to make sure because we'll be late filing

9 those affidavits whether that would present any

10 problem with the record being marked heard and

11 taken?

12              JUDGE HAYNES:  No, that's fine.  The

13 transcript is clear that you will be filing those

14 and that is what was included in the record.

15 There is nothing else that will be added to the

16 record.

17              MR. SAGONE:  Thank you, your Honor.

18              JUDGE HAYNES:  Thank you.

19

20

21

22


